NEWSLETTER



Issue 269

7th July 2017

BOUGHTON MONCHELSEA PRIMARY SCHOOL

Pupils of the Week 07/072017

- Class 6 Anna G-for an entertaining report.
- Class 5 Dillon C-for writing a good 'alternative' fairy story.
- Class 4 Kayla A—for excellent instruction writing.
- Class 3 Harvey M-for being kind and welcoming to Dexter while he settles in.
- Class 2 David B—for a fantastic learning attitude.
- Class 1 Michael R—for trying really hard with his phonics.
- Class R Chloe C—for working so hard to improve her writing. Well done.



Farewell!

We will be saying goodbye to Mrs Lynne Stagg who has decided to take early retirement at the end of this term. Mrs Stagg has worked as a teaching assistant since March 2006 and has helped many children with their learning, both in the classroom and with learning support interventions. We will be sad to see Mrs Stagg leave but wish her well for the future.

Breakfast and After School Club

We are pleased to say that we have now appointed staff for our Breakfast and After School Clubs and the adaptations to the Community Room will take place over the summer break. We still have vacancies for certain sessions – please enquire at the School Office if you are interested in booking a regular session for your child. Ad hoc places can also be booked, if spaces are available.



A Message From Sal's Shoes

In a few weeks, the school will close and children will cheer to mark the end of this academic year. Before the children run for the doors to enjoy their long summer holiday, we want them to change another child's life on the way out....

We ask that at the end of the last day of term, they take their school shoes off and place them on their desk and leave school barefoot.

We will give the donated shoes to a child in Africa through the charity Sal's Shoes.

So those shoes, which are unlikely to be used again because feet grow over the summer or are a little scuffed so will be replaced in time for the new school year, won't just sit in the shoe cupboard getting in the way, but will have a second life. We'd love for your child to take part.

A whole school leaving barefoot is a powerful message that we want to help those fellow school children who have no choice and leave school barefoot every day.

Please help us to help others who are less fortunate than ourselves.

There is no obligation to take part but we would love to support this charity and the work they carry out in finding new feet for pre-loved children's shoes. To find out more about Sal's Shoes you can visit their website www.salsshoes.com or Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/salsshoes1

Of course the children can bring in another pair of shoes to change into after walking out of school for their journey home; and if you have only recently purchased their school shoes perhaps your child has another pair of outgrown

Netball

Please note that there is no netball club Wednesday 12th July.

However there will be a practice game for all Yr6 netball club attendees, from 3-30 till 4 on 12th July. Please try and come along, one last practice before the final!





ISSUE 269



Congratulations!

We recently attached a flyer advertising a charity showjumping event at Duckhurst Farm,. organised by Sutton Valence School.

Congratulations to our pupils, Phoebe S (Yr4) and George F (Yr 3) who came 5th and 2nd respectively. It was only Phoebe's second show! We also congratulate George's sister Katie, an ex-BMPS pupil, who won the event.

Well done to you all.



Medicines

May we remind you to collect any medicines before the end of term as we will be disposing of any unclaimed items at the end of term.



KS2 Music Concert

A reminder that our online booking system is still open for the KS2 Music concert. Book quickly to avoid disappointment. Please contact the office if you have difficulty booking online.

Mini Marathon

We are pleased to report that our Mini marathon has raised just over £1000! Well done to all who took part. If there is still any sponsor money to return, please drop it in to the office next week.



Lost Property

Lost property will be left out on the wall on fine days, please check if your child is missing any belongings. Any unclaimed items will be will disposed of over the summer.



Tickets are now available from the office for the Year 5/6 Production, they are priced at £1.50. They are restricted initially to 4 per family. Please let the office know if you would like to go on to the waiting list for any additional tickets should they become available.



Dates for the Diary

11 July - Transition morning

11 July—Yr 6 to Invicta Grammar School production of 'The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe'.

13 July - KS2 Music concert - 2.30pm and 6.30pm

14 July - Swimming Gala

17 July- KS1 Outing

18 July - Upper KS2 (Y5/6) Production to Parents, 1.30pm & 6.30pm

19 July-Yr 5 trip to Leeds Castle

20 July - Boughton's Got Talent

21 July - Leavers' Assembly

21st July - End of Term 6





Please note, the last choir this term will be Tuesday 11 July.

School Contact Details 01622 743596

admin@boughton-monchelsea.kent.sch.uk